
ORDER NO. 05-1040

ENTERED SEP 26 2005

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 1030(4)

In the Matter of

NORTHWEST NATURAL GAS COMPANY

Requests reauthorization for deferral of Bare
Steel Replacement and Geo-Hazard Risk
Mitigation Program Costs.

)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED

On August 15, 2005, Northwest Natural Gas Company (NW Natural) filed an
application with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) requesting
reauthorization for deferral of costs related to the company's Bare Steel Replacement and
Geo-hazard Risk Mitigation programs. The Commission originally authorized deferral of
costs related to these programs pursuant to ORS 757.259 in Order No. 01-843, for the 12-
month period beginning October 1, 2001. The Commission last approved a reauthorization
of the deferral in Order No. 04-565, for the 12-month period beginning October 1, 2004. A
description of the filing and its procedural history is contained in the Staff Report, attached
as Appendix A and incorporated by reference.

At its Public Meeting on September 13, 2005, the Commission adopted
Staff’s Recommendations and approved NW Natural's current request.








